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Users and HP-41 Batteries – A bit of HP-41 History 
Richard J. Nelson 

 
I have had the incredible experience of being very close to the Hewlett Packard Calculator User 
Community since its beginning.  Many of the very early users are still active and interested in HP 
Calculators today, some 37 years later.  Because of my interest and involvement in nearly all aspects of 
HP calculators – design, support, analysis, research, marketing, evaluation, and organizing the HP 
calculator user community - I have had the opportunity and privilege to have HP staff and users alike 
share their experiences with me.   
 
One prominent HP User who was eventually hired by HP, and still works for HP, is William C. Wickes.  I 
am now retired, and I am unpacking over 15,000 pounds of HP documents.  These include well over 
100,000 pages of letters and notes.  I will not get to these for some time, but as I unpack the many 
hundreds of boxes of books, brochures, and owner’s manuals, I am finding a few documents that catch 
my attention, especially if they are related to the HP-41 on its 30th anniversary.  This snippet is one of 
these.  It is a scanned letter from Bill to HP just a little over a month after the HP-41C was announced.  
This is before email and the Internet.  I don’t remember the source of the red underlining. 
 
Bill had purchased an HP-41C Calculator and he was concerned about the claims of battery life being 
made by HP.  If you have met Bill you will recognize how up set he is and how constrained he is in this 
letter – he is obviously very concerned that HP is not living up to his high expectations of quality and 
professionalism. 
 
While the letter is specifically about battery life 30 years ago it represents basic issues HP calculator users 
are concerned with today – reliable use of their machines under a diverse set of user situations.   
 
HP is a different company today, yet the user issues remain unchanged.  We expect a company of quality 
to be better and more sensitive than its “me too” competitors.  Simply put, we want to be recognized. 
 
The history of the HP-41 external power connection is well known, and you may get most of the details 
from Geoff’s HP calculator restoration book to be seen at HHC 2009. 
 
One of the objectives of an HHC Conference is to express and document our concerns and to have HP 
remember them - and consider them when they design new products.  The old adage, “If it isn’t broke, 
don’t fix it” expresses what we desire. 
 
I have watched many management teams of HP Calculators come and go.  I have seen many new products 
grow from idea to product, and the HP-41 is a prime example.  In the many decades of seeing this activity 
up close and personal I feel compelled repeat an observation I made many years ago.   
 

 

    HP users are constant in their needs; it is HP that 
    is always changing in its perception of those needs.  

 

 
 
Richard J. Nelson 
August 28, 2009 
rjnelsoncf@cox.net
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